1004A Lancer Park Clubhouse Circle
Farmville, VA 23901

March 14, 2018

Dr. Jennifer M. Miskec
Department of English and Modern Languages
201 High Street
Farmville, VA 23909

Dear Dr. Miskec:

I am thrilled to share with you my ideas on what I would like to do for my final project. English 400 has taught me how to approach and analyze important pieces within children’s literature. From the reading and completing reading journals, I was able to expand my thoughts and pull out a specific topic to analyze. For my project, I hope to start a program to raise awareness about eye care in order to inform Longwood students on proper and improper eye health, while also collecting old glasses and money for communities who lack access to eye care. Good vision is important and I want to help Longwood students understand and appreciate that concept. Raising awareness is as easy as handing out flyers or brochures during spring weekend. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Many children, starting at very young ages, are not aware that they need glasses. For me, my mom always wondered why I wanted to sit so close to the T.V., until the day I went for my first eye exam. I was myopic and needed glasses right away for educational purposes. In an article called “Is studying destroying your vision?”, the author states “…final exams are bad for your health” (Bitonte 1). I laughed at first and I am sure you are too, but really think about it. Students are constantly looking at their laptops or phones to study or complete tasks. The constant staring causes visual stress, also known as eye strain. This is leading to many students developing myopia, nearsightedness, and also Computer Vision Syndrome (CVS) (Bitonte 1). CVS is becoming much more common due to the increase in computer use within classrooms. Most students are uniformed that their eyes, mainly their vision, are still changing at this point in their lives. The use of blue lights in electronics effects the vision negatively and can potentially worsen it over the years, which I have personally experienced. 

In this project, I want to be able to change the young adult perspective on eye care. In today’s society there is a lack of awareness for eye care; knowing the effects at a young age can hopefully help prevent some of the potential damages that can be irreversible. Examples of harmful actions practiced by individuals are as follows: not wearing the protective shades when tanning in a tanning bed, lacking in an efficient diet, not seeing an eye doctor yearly, etc. My idea is to set up a booth during spring weekend and create an organization on campus for students to participate in to learn proper and improper eye care techniques. To persuade proper eye care, I would have an activity in which students look at several variations of eye charts to see how well they do. Once completed, they would be encouraged to get a regular eye exam yearly. I would then provide them with a list of near optometrists nearby and/or will have a computer handy to search local eye care centers in their home towns. A poster with several negative effects of poor eye care will be displayed. Samples of artificial tears and vitamins will be provided along with coupons to the nearest drug store. Oh, and who doesn’t love a free pair of sunglasses? That will be another incentive for students to want to learn about eye safety and eye care. Along with the incentives, I will stress the need for yearly eye exams. In yearly eye exams, patients are not only checked for vision impairments, but also other eye related health issues. These include diseases like glaucoma, dry eye syndrome, and many other aspects leading to imperfect eye health. 

I can relate to two separate audiences. My main audience would be those who lack proper eye care, but I will also speak to those who are already informed on proper eye care. I have partial proper eye care, since I have had glasses since I was seven. But, I tan without eye protection, I often forget to wear sunglasses in the sun, and I study a lot like most college students. I often wonder, will I go blind before others who take “better” proper care needed to maintain good eye health? At my booth, there will be two separate brochures given to inform students on the importance of eye care. One brochure will consist of information that would target an audience that has no idea on the proper techniques of eye care. For example, those who have never been to an eye doctor. The other brochure can be for people like myself, who have partial proper eye care, but forget about CVS etc. While some of the information may be the same in each pamphlet, like the harmful effects of sun damage, students can be identified separately and see the different concerns. To back up my information, the American Optometric Association gives details on how to prevent and protect our eyes from potential damage. Some protective techniques Optometrists are promoting are having a well-balanced diet, eliminating the use of drugs (specifically smoking), and keeping a check on hereditary diseases, such as diabetes and high blood pressure (Adult Vision: 19 to 40 Years of Age 1).

Another important part of my booth would be to have it where students are able donate old glasses and money to go towards other communities that lack necessary eye care. I could partner with the Lion’s Club, which donates old glasses to developing countries that need better eye care. Also, part of the donations can be used to help underdeveloped countries receive more necessary resources dealing with eye health, for example, vitamins. Not only will this organization impact youth culture in a developed world, but also youth culture in developing worlds. Many children in developing countries are born with eye imparities, such as, cataracts. These imparities come from diseases, like Rubella, that change the lens of the eye during development (Foster et al 1997).

Eye care is a big part of my life and it will always be since I plan on becoming an Ophthalmologist. I want to raise awareness to this topic because I want my friends, and students at Longwood, to appreciate their vision. Our vision can be wiped away sooner if we do not take the necessary precautions. I strongly believe that an organization in regards to eye care at Longwood can effect students a positive way and also help other organizations world-wide be more successful. Thank you so much for taking your time to read my proposal. I hope you find my ideas to be interesting and I hope this project will be approved. 

Sincerely,


Cecilie Elliott
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